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The Concord Township Board of Trustees met in regular session on Monday, May 9, 2011 at the Concord Township Fire Department.  Chairman Karen Koch called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  The roll was called; in attendance were Trustees Karen Koch and Bart Johnson.  Also present were Fiscal Officer Jill Davis, Fire Chief Todd Cooper, Zoning Inspector Ric Irvine and several guests.  

The minutes of the previous meeting were read.  Mr. Johnson moved and Ms. Koch seconded to approve the minutes.  Vote:  Koch, yes; Johnson, yes.

Public Input

Resident Jason Haney thanked the Board for their submittal of the Request for Engineering Assistance for a speed study on Concord Road.  The speed strips are already in place.

Resident Doug Edmonds of Edmonds Tree and Landscape presented a proposal for tree replacement at the park along Home Road.  He recommended a fast growing hardwood like honey locust and noted this is the best time to plant.  Lead time would be about two weeks if approved tonight.  The trees would have a one year warranty and all have water bags.  Trustee Johnson requested a copy of the proposal for our park grant records.  Mr. Johnson moved to hire Edmonds Tree & Landscape to plant twelve honey locust trees as specified along Home Road with cost not to exceed $4,800.00.  Ms. Koch seconded this motion.  Vote: Koch, yes; Johnson, yes.
Old Business

Trustee Johnson reported the tennis specifications have been received and Fiscal Officer Davis will draft an RFP ad for the Delaware Gazette.

New Business

Zoning Inspector, Ric Irvine, reported the end of April was fairly busy and he has been working with assistant Angie Ellerbrock to organize the zoning office.  Mr. Irvine is researching other townships for zoning software and/or procedures that we could implement.

Director of Operations, Todd Cooper, noted the following:

The fire department received its new thermal imaging camera today.

Mr. Johnson and Mr. Cooper stopped by to investigate a property owners complaint about a damaged tile and water issue.  Near Section Line and Bean Oller Roads the front ditch is dry but the area between two homes is soaked.  Since this is a private property issue, no action was taken.
Delaware County is getting ready to bid next year’s road salt contract.  No action was taken; we have had good luck with our current supplier.

There will be no YMCA camp at the park this year due to lack of interest.
Trustees Johnson and Garrett have researched township history with area resident, Larry Dulin.  Mr. Dulin will assist with historical writings and photographs for placement at the new township building.  The furniture layout will be field verified by Fiscal Officer Davis and finalized for ordering.  June 11, 2011 will be the Grand Opening, held the same day as Bellpoint Day at the park.  Rental agreement options still need to be completed.

Mrs. Davis made it a matter of record that cemetery lot 340, graves 3 and 4 were sold at Oller Cemetery.  Deeds were signed.

The renewal of the public fund depository agreement at Delaware County Bank was approved and signed.

Mr. Johnson moved to adopt an amendment to the Resolution for the Ohio Police and Fire Pension Fund, to extend the six percent pickup plan to include the fire chief, effective January 1, 2011.  The pickup plan has been included in the fire chief’s salary since his hiring in 2007 but the Resolution on file with Ohio Police and Fire Pension was never amended.  Ms. Koch seconded to approve this resolution amendment.  Vote: Koch, yes; Johnson, yes.

The road department Dodge truck and salt spreader were discussed.  Multiple repairs have been made in the past costing several thousand dollars.  The computer in the truck is also bad but not replaced.  Discussion was held on cost of repairs versus truck replacement.  No action taken.

Chairman Koch certified the Fiscal Officer provided the current financial reports for the township.  Completing business the Fiscal Officer certified funds have been appropriated and money is in the treasury to pay the bills.  Therefore, Ms. Koch moved and Mr. Johnson seconded to approve purchase orders and pending warrants #889-896, 7812-7836, all totaling $78,020.80.  Vote: Koch, yes; Johnson, yes.
As there was no further business, Trustee Koch moved and Trustee Johnson seconded to adjourn the meeting.  Vote: Koch, yes; Johnson, yes.
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